7~ VERMONT

AGENCY OF TRANSPORTATION

BELVIDERE
VT-109 Culvert Project

The Vermont Agency of Transportation in conjunction with A.L. St. Onge Contractor, Inc. is set to
begin the replacement of a failing culvert approximately 2 miles south of the VT Route 109 and VT
Route 118 intersection. The completion date for this work is October 13, 2023,

This project will consist of removal of the failing 48" metal culvert, installation of a new precast
concrete box culvert with headwalls, wingwalls, channel improvements and other incidental items.

St. Onge is anticipated to begin construction activities on Monday, August 14, 2023, This work will
be performed during daytime hours 6:00 a.m. to 6:30 p.m. The actual installation of the pre-cast
culvert will be installed during a 60-hour weekend road closure with an off-site signed detour.

We ask motorists to use extreme caution while traveling through the zone.

PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING

WHEN: Wednesday, August 16, 2023 @ 6:30 p.m.
WHERE: Belvidere Town Hall - 3996 VT Route 109 Belvidere, VT 05442

The Vermont Agency of Transportation (VTrans) will be joining in at the Town of Belvidere
Selectboard Meeting being held on Wednesday, August 16, 2023 to discuss this upcoming project.

VTrans will provide an overview of this project including the anticipated 60-hour weekend road
closure with an off-site detour plan. After the presentation, VTrans will be open for any questions
or concerns regarding this project.

SPECIAL NOTICE: Please email sbarrett@coibsinc.com. reference Belvidere Culvert, if you
would like to received weekly project updates via email.

Contact Information:

Name - Stephanie Barrett - Public Information Consultant
Phone - 802-399-7847
Email - sbarrett@coibsinc.com

Visit the Project Websile




